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No increase in Parish Rate  

The Council has increased the Parish Precept by 2% for 2018/19 but due to the number of new 

houses in the Parish the Parish Rate will remain at £36.15 for a Band D property. 

How to report pot holes and street lights 

During the recent bad weather a large number of pot 

holes have appeared and you can now report them online 

to Derbyshire County Council by following the link below: 

https://

www.derbyshire.gov.uk/

transport_roads/

roads_traffic/road_fault/

default.asp?

VD=FromHomepage 

Faulty street lights can also be reported online.  You will 

need to make a note of the number on the column. 

https://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/transport_roads/

roads_traffic/street_lighting/report_fault/default.asp?

VD=FromHomepage 

What’s on at Chapel Town Hall 
 

The Town Hall is the meeting place for a variety of     

classes and local groups 

 

 

 

    

Further information 

and contact details for 

groups can be found on the Parish    

Council website    www chapelpc.org 

 

Monday 

Ladies’ Choir 

Knit Happens 

Tuesdays 

Pilates 

Zumba 

Wednesday 

Weight Watchers 

WI 

Garden Club 

Thursday 

Ju-jitsu 

Friday 

Pilates 

Sequence Dancing 

Saturday 

Children's Dance 

Class 

Dates for your Diary 

 Annual Parish Meeting—Wednesday 25th April 2018 

at 7.30pm, Chapel Town Hall 

 Chapel Carnival Saturday 16th June 2018 

 Chapel Well Dressing  7th—14th July 2018 

 ‘Chapel Then and Now’ exhibition - 7th & 8th July 2018 

at the Playhouse, Eccles Road, Chapel.  Tours of the 

Parish Church will take place and Chapel Morris Men 

will be dancing on  the Market Place. 

Planning update 

Planning applications are no longer available to view in the 

Parish Office.  All applications can be viewed at 

www.highpeak.gov.uk 

There are a number of Conservation Areas in the Parish and 

it is always advisable to check if you require planning     

permission before carrying out work on your property. 

https://www.highpeak.gov.uk/article/283/Check-if-you-

need-planning-permission 



 

 

Your Parish Councillors 

CHAPEL EAST       CHAPEL WEST    COMBS & WHITEHOUGH 

Cllr D King  811029     Cllr C Lawley  07535415060 

Cllr M Morrison  811765      Cllr J Brook  813474               Cllr G Martin  815133   Cllr M Evanson  815030 

Cllr M Smith  812706      Cllr T Norton  814190            Cllr S Young   812304   Cllr FP Harrison  812081 

       DOVE HOLES & MARTINSIDE 

      Cllr H Batterbee  813027          Cllr J Street  813543 

 

 

 

Members of the public are welcome to speak in the Open Forum at the Full Council meeting held in the Annexe of the Town 

Hall on the first Tuesday in the month and at the Planning Committee.  Dates of meetings can be found on the website and on 

the Town Hall Notice Board. 

 

 

You can now follow us on Facebook at 

ChapelenleFrith Parish Council 

Please have a look and ‘like’ our 

page 

 

www.chapelpc.org 

Find Parish Council news and all 

about living, working and visiting 

the Parish 

JOB VACANCY 

Chapel-en-le-Frith Parish Council 

Seasonal Assistant Park Keeper 

Temporary Position starting 12th April to 26 October 2018 

Application form and job description available from  

the Clerk of the Council, Chapel-en-le-Frith Parish Council,  

Town Hall, Market Street, Chapel-en-le-Frith, High Peak,  

SK23 0HP. 

 

Tel: 01298 813320 

Email: clerk@chapelpc.org 

Closing date 16 March 2018 

 

Crimes need to be reported to the Police 

The Council has received a number of complaints about an 

increase in crime and anti social behaviour around the Parish. 

The Police report crime statistics to the Council monthly and 

it would appear that not all crimes are reported to the Police. 

Residents are encouraged to report crime, anti social          

behaviour or suspicious activity to ensure that the level of the 

policing in the Parish reflects the level of criminal activity. 

Crimes can also be reported on the Derbyshire Constabulary 

website - http://www.derbyshire.police.uk/Contact-Us/

Contact-Us.aspx 

You should call 101 to report crime and other concerns that do 
not require an emergency response. For example, if: 

 Your car has been stolen 

 Your property has been damaged 

 You suspect drug use or dealing in your neighbourhood 

Or to: 

 Give the police information about crime in your area 

 Speak to the police about a general enquiry 

You should always call 999 when it is an emergency, such as 
when a crime is in progress, someone suspected of a crime is 
nearby, when there is danger to life or when violence is        
being used or threatened. 

TACKLING LITTER          Litter is a problem around the Parish 

and on the A6 bypass. The Council is 

grateful to a  local group of volunteers 

who litter pick on a regular basis.  

Please spare a thought and dispose of 

your litter responsibly. 

There are a number of commercial banners appearing on the 

railings at Chapel Market 

Place.  Please can banners be 

limited to advertising         

community events in the town 

and can they be  removed 

when the event has taken 

place. 
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